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Lancashire Archery Association 

Junior Newsletter August 2007

WE DID IT AGAIN! The Junior squad shoot vs. Cheshire, which was held in Warrington in May, was a great success. Not only did the Lancashire entries outnumber those from Cheshire but also Lancashire won the girls’ recurve, girls’ compound and the longbow awards to emerge as the overall winners for the second year running. Well done to everyone who took part whether you made the final team or not. This has now become an annual event and the plan is that it will be hosted by the Bowmen of Warrington (formerly Warrington Wolves) as part of their junior metric tournament. 

The Lancashire Junior Championships were on Sunday 24th June at Rochdale. Once again the judges commented on the excellent behaviour and attitude of all who were present. It was a fantastic example of junior archery and the support and encouragement given to those who were entering their first county competition was greatly appreciated. I would also like to thank the senior members at Rochdale who provided the field party and refreshments. Without their continued support the day would not have run anywhere near as smoothly. Bethany Woodcock and Emma Broxholme, although no longer juniors, were there as Ladies Paramount and worked extremely hard offering words of encouragement, collecting scores, and presenting the prizes at the end. They tell me they were more tired than if they’d been shooting! So think a little about the long suffering parents who transport you to competitions and make sure you have all your kit, clothing and food, and remember to say thank you occasionally – they do appreciate it. At the end 12 Rose awards were claimed and 1, 6 gold end. Rochdale also managed to retain the Lamb trophy (open team) and Jean and Roger Stretton Cup (LAA Team) although Skelmersdale put in a great challenge and the result was close. Full results are on the Lancashire website.

Sunday 29th June, again at Rochdale, has been booked for next year’s Lancashire Junior Championships. Make a note of the date NOW and make sure you’re there. 

We also took the opportunity to wish Naomi Stanley, Stacy Phillips and Jennifer Clayton good shooting for the future as they are all in their last outdoor season as juniors. All three have represented the county and I thank them for their contribution.  

We followed the Lancashire Championships with some good results at the  Junior FITA Star and National Championships. Well done to all those who took part, especially those who were part of the county and regional teams or who won individual awards.

Squad sessions for this winter will be arranged soon. I know those who were part of squad last year got a lot from it and the results I have seen this summer have shown the benefits having regular squad sessions. The final makeup of squad has not yet been decided, but if you are interested please return the form at the end of this newsletter. As numbers showing interest in squad have grown steadily it may be necessary to do some pre-selection based on the information you provide before invitations are sent out, but I hope we can continue to invite all those who are interested.

You also need to return the form if you wish to be considered for the county team for the 5 Counties Match. This year the match will be on Saturday 6th October in Newcastle. I appreciate that this is a long journey for many of you and asks a big commitment from your parents so, if you know you will not be able to travel to Newcastle on this date, please also let me know. This will help make the selection process is as efficient as possible and mean that time is not wasted ringing people who aren’t available. Ruling yourself out for this competition will not in any way count against you for future team selection. 

Let me know about anything that’s happening for the juniors in your club or if you’ve anything you want me to put in the Newsletter. In fact if you send me an e-mail I’ll send you your own copy of the Newsletter so that you are sure of getting any information you need about junior archery in the county - lancashirejuniors@yahoo.co.uk
Good shooting,

Helen

Lancashire Archery Association
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Are you interested in representing Lancashire as a member of the Junior Archery Team? You need to be available, should you be selected, on Saturday 6th October 2007 and be able to travel to Newcastle.

If so you need to send me some information about yourself and your scores this year.

Please also fill in this form if you wish to be considered for Junior Squad.

Please complete both pages of  the form below and return it to:

Helen Woodcock, 34 Huddersfield road, Diggle, Oldham OL3 5NT by 15th September 2007 or e-mail to lancashirejuniors@yahoo.co.uk .

Name: 






Date of birth: 




Address: 











GNAS number: 



Club: 





Bow type: 







Phone: 







e-mail: 









I wish to be considered for (*please delete as appropriate):

*LAA Junior team on 6th October and Junior Squad

*LAA Junior squad only (not able to travel to Newcastle) 

Please list your best scores for this year for Bristols and Metrics. If you haven’t shot enough of the long rounds please put in other scores which include your longest distance.

Date
Round
Place
Score



















































 Archer’s signature: 








Parent’s signature: 














